APPENDIX I-3

RESOLUTION NO. 87-3

RESOLUTION OF THE STANISLAUS COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION ESTABLISHING
DEVELOPMENT POLICIES WITH RESPECT TO THE REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF PLANNED
DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS AT FREEWAY INTERCHANGES AND ADJACENT FRONTAGE
ROADS.

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS ,

the proper regulation of development at freeway interchanges and
adjacent frontage roads has been the subject of concern to the
County of Stanislaus for a long period of time, and

the Stanislaus County Board of Supervisors, on the recommendation of
the County Planning Commission, amended the Land Use Element of the
Stanislaus County General Plan to designate these interchanges and
frontage road areas, for "Planned Development", and

it is consistent with the '"Planned Development" designation to
establish development policies which will serve as guidelines for
property owners and the County in the formulation and review of
specific development proposals, and

the Stanislaus County Planning Commission adopted Resolution No.
77-5 on April 14, 1977 to establish said policies.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the following policies are hereby

established by the Stanislaus County Planning Commission with
respect to the development of the "Planned Development" designations
on freeway interchanges and adjacent frontage roads.

Planned Development Applications for freeway and adjacent frontage
roads should be for only those uses that service highway oriented
traffic and would not be more properly located in any of the zoning
districts existing in the County of Stanislaus or any of the cities
within the County.

All planned development applications for adjacent freeway frontage
roads should include provision for the ultimate usage of entire
contiguous ownerships. However, the application may provide for the
phasing of development.

All planned development approvals shall include as an exhibit
thereto, a signed agreement in a form satisfactory to the
appropriate City Attorney and Stanislaus County Counsel guaranteeing
that the property on which the planned development is applicable
will be annexed to the appropriate city and/or connected to a public
sewer system when such annexation or sewer connection is demanded by
said city with the approval of the Stanislaus County Board of
Supervisors.

All planned development applications should provide for consistence
with County of Stanislaus standards with respect to landscaping,

off-street parking, sign control and street improvements.
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The Planning Commission should review all divisions of land
within the planned development designation to insure that such
divisions are consistent with the above policies and approved
land uses.

PASSED AND ADOPTED this 21st day of May, 1987 on motion of Commissioner
Parks, seconded by Commissioner Steinpress, by the following vote:

AYES: Coe, Entin, Graham, Hertle, Parks, Rettig, Steinpress,
Wikoff
NOES: None

ABSTAIN: Stephens
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